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Executive Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
October 13, 2014 6:00 PM

Present: Mark Lentz, Robert Powers, Leah Stuart, Nancy Grace, and Brooke Nelson (acting secretary)
Absent: Carla Willingham, Haley Gregg
Mark called the meeting to order at 5:20 p.m. (We met early due to inclement weather.)
	Item
	Discussion
	Decision/Recommendation

	Calendar of Events
	Oct. 19             Joint Social with GRC and NEABA – 



Coldwater Mountain DU
Oct. 28              Workshop at McClellan – 



Nutrition/Form/CrossTraining/Stretching 

– with 5 p.m. training run ahead of the 


6:30 p.m. meeting at McClellan Park 


Med Mall
Thanksgiving – Plucked Turkey
	Brooke reported all was on “go” for the event.
 
All speakers are lined up, and we’ve had a good response. Brooke does need someone to pick up the pizzas before the event. She will post on Facebook and request a volunteer




Robert brought the entry form for review. Insurance has been applied for and granted for this event.


	Old Business

	· Approval of Treasurer Report for September
· Community Foundation Grant

· Bylaws Update (Brooke)
· Open Positions/Vacancies

· 
Sponsorship Chair

· 
Woodstock RD
· Equipment 

· Mileage Club Awards
Shoe Report
	Brooke gave Leah checks, receipts, pink shirts. There was discussion about the Constant Contact bills, and Leah said she’d get in touch with Haley about the amounts. Nancy moved to accept the report, Robert seconded, all approved, and the motion carried. Leah said she still needed to get with Bobbie Williams about changing firms. 












Mark is going to ask Ken Reeves to head up a grant writing committee. Stringfellow Grant in Spring.  May still be able to apply for this.


 
Brooke presented a change to the current bylaws currently up for vote, concerning changes if the club were to offer compensation to the Woodstock RD. Change included Woodstock RD no longer being a voting member of the board. Changes were approved by the Board. Brooke will make those changes and update the Website. Carla will post on Facebook about the updated bylaws.











Brooke, Carla (via email) and Nancy presented a list of names for consideration for the Sponsorship Chair. Leah will contact Mike and Kristi Miller to see if they will take on this position.












Robert moved that we offer compensation for the position of Woodstock Race Director. Brooke seconded the motion, all approved, and the motion carried.  Robert presented a Woodstock RD Compensation Proposal for Haley Gregg to consider. After discussion, Brooke moved that the proposal be presented to Haley. Nancy seconded, all approved. Robert will present to Haley.











No names were presented for this position. Robert said he could help with it sometimes.



Brooke will order visors for the Mile a Day x 2 recipients. Brooke presented two jacket options from two different vendors. (She sought four bids, but only two companies responded – NLM and The Supply Room.) One jacket was from Augusta and one from SportTek. Both were good quality. Board chose the Augusta jacket, but is still negotiating the pricing.

Ben Dixon submitted a Shoe Report from our fundraiser. He listed Pros and Cons. He did a great job with the project. 










	
	
	

	New Business
	· Woodstock t-shirts
· Nominating Committee
· Check from BGR
	Nancy is still in discussion with Art Hathorn, Jr. at The Supply Room for pricing on future shirts and their sponsorship of the club.




Board helped Mark identify potential members of the nominating committee, per our bylaws, this

 committee must be formed in October. Board
 members volunteered to contact prospects.


ARC received a check for $300 from BGR to go toward our efforts with WAR. Board decided to use the fund to help hire a WAR Director. Leah will write 

BGR a thank you note.

	Division Reports
	· Running Program-Jim Parham
· Tri Team-Ken Reaves

· Youth Running

· Women’s Running

· Membership Report
· Trail Running

· Enews


	No report.






Ken Reeves reported that triathlon season is over and he has ideas for the next season. Ken was excited about the interest in sprint triathlons this season









No report













Latest report shows 453 members with 269

 memberships













No report






Paige Powers is going to start a new eNews feature  called "Member Spotlight" in which a randomly selected ARC Member will be asked to give a short bio of themselves and answer a few questions related to their running. (Scott Brewer will be our first one). 




Mark closed the meeting at 6:55 p.m.
